

Welcome to the new academic year! It has been a pleasure to welcome the children back to school this week. Staff were busy on Monday focusing on looking at some key priorities and updating safeguarding training. However, the most important part for all our community members has been connecting at the beginning of the year. Whether this has been reconnecting with friends or meeting new members of the community. We are pleased to welcome Monty to Year 5 in Oak Class. Meanwhile, I enjoyed joining the warm, supportive and nurturing Hauxton family. Thank you to everyone for making me feel so welcome in such a short space of time.





#### VISION DEVELOPMENT

ONE OF OUR PROJECTS THIS

On Monday, we worked as a staff team to share views, terms and phrases that capture Hauxton's unique identity and offer. Alongside this, we explored what we wish for the future of our children. We will also be seeking pupil voice, parent perspectives and governor views. Once we have articulated a shared vision, we will launch this as a key part of our school's identity.



#### PD DAY

MONDAY 22<sup>ND</sup> SEPTEMBER

Please note that Monday 22<sup>nd</sup>
September was set as a professional development day when dates were set last year. This means the school is closed to pupils on this day.



### MEET THE TEACHER

As per the introduction letter this week, we will be holding a Meet the Teacher evening in the hall at 6:00pm. This will include important updates about school life and the opportunity to meet your child's teacher and see the amazing classrooms!

# GOLDENBOOK



## WILLOW

Alice was noticed for her incredible enthusiasm and engagement in geography.

## SYCAMORE

Millie was noticed for being a role model to others in how she has started this year.

## OAK

Hugo was noticed for starting this academic year with enthusiasm and resilience.







## CONGRATULATIONS

WE ARE ALL VERY PROUD OF YOU!